LSBEE Meeting 5/17/2024

A board meeting was held on 5/17/2024 at 12 pm at the Bluebonnet Regional Library in Baton Rouge. In attendance were
Sandra Martinez, Debbie Walker, Lynn Rebstock and Dee Valette, Electrology instructor from Lake Charles. The meeting was
opened with a prayer. A motion was made by S. Martinez to dispense with reading of the minutes from the previous meeting.
A second was made by D. Walker. The motion carried.

It was noted by the board that Erica Quijano has resigned from the board.

Leslie Miller is the candidate sitting for the Electrology board exam and practical. After a review of her transcripts and
application a motion was made by S. Martinez to accept her records as complete as she is eligible to sit for the exam. A
second was made by L. Rebstock. The motion carried.

Updates have been made to the LSBEE website. Mrs Martinez has been in contact with Chris Grishen, detective with Attorney
General’s office who is investigating Tonya Freeman’s withdrawals of money from the LSBEE account since the board was
reestablished. She is still in possession of all State Board records and other materials belonging to the board.

The treasury report ending balance is $6602.60. There were 15 licensed electrologists who renewed their annual license with
the board for 2024.

Also discussed was the updating of rules and regulations of the board and whether or not legislation will be needed to make
said changes that the board no longer sees as current. Mrs. Martinez will contact Boards and Commissions for advice.

The next board meeting will be held on September 20, 2024 at Bluebonnet Regional Library at 11am.

As there were no other matters to discuss a motion was made by S. Martinez to adjourn the meeting. A second was made by
D. Walker and meeting was adjourned at 12:00.

Minutes taken by Lynn Rebstock



